
McKinley staff work hard to keep your
students safe. The following procedures are
in place to make our school a safe place to
learn and grow.

Please drop students off at the main
entrance of McKinley before 8:20 if they are
eating breakfast. Students may play on the
playground after 8:00 am.  

When dropping off late or picking up early,
please ring the doorbell. Let the office know
the reason for the tardy or early release.

Communication between home and school is
key in the success of your child. Please
contact your teacher or the office if you
have concerns or questions. Sign up for
push notifications on the school website.
This will keep you informed about school
events. To receive this newsletter and
important information about McKinley check
out our website watertown.k12.sd.us and
download the Watertown School app. 

Thank you,

Mrs. Hatton

MCKINLEY 

13 - Native American Day -NO
SCHOOL
15 - Picture re-takes
29 - Early Out (12:20) / PM
Preschool attends 8:30-11:30; No
AM preschool
31 - End of 1st Quarter 

Reminders

OCTOBER
2025

EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

Notes from the Principal

District App

McKinley Early Childhood Center
5 12th St SW Watertown, SD 57201
Phone: 605-882-6350
Fax: 605-882-6351
Web: www.watertown.k12.sd.us

Contact Info

http://watertown.k12.sd.us/


Students from Lake Area Technical Institute will come to McKinley for vision/hearing screenings
on October 14th and 15th. They will screen all of the kindergarten students. Notes will come home

if there are any concerns. 

Vision and Hearing Screening

Dental Care



Food Allergies In School:

We would like all parents to be aware that there are children in our school with severe, life- 
threatening food allergies, particularly to peanuts and tree nuts. This is called anaphylaxis. This is
a medical condition that causes a severe reaction and can result in death within minutes. 
 
Prevention is the best approach. Although this may or may not affect your child’s class directly,
we want to inform you so that you may remind your child to bring foods to school that are free
from peanuts or nut products. In a school setting, cross-contamination is a great risk for this type
of allergy. Trace amounts (1/1000th of a peanut/tree nut) can be left on gym equipment,
computer keyboards, pencils, door handles, etc., which can cause an anaphylactic reaction in
some students.
 
We want to make the school a safe environment for all students. Anyone wishing further
information about anaphylaxis may contact the school nurse or principal.

Nurse Dana 

Nurse’s Nugget

The homecoming float was a
success Thanks to our PTO!

Homecoming








